ITEM 3 ATTACHMENT 1

Robxn Clifford

From: Carla Kacmar

Sent: Friday, May 27, 2022 2:48 PM
To: Robyn Clifford

Cc: Dave Donery

Subject: FW: Baffles project

For the 6/14 packet

Sincerely,
Carla Kacmar
Town Clerk

From: Doug Ryan <dougryan999@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, May 26, 2022 3:07 PM

To: Town Council <towncouncil@townofsananselmo.org>
Cc: towncouncil@townofross.org

Subject: Baffles project

CAUTION: External Sender

Please include this as public comment in your next council meeting.

My name is Doug ryan and | reside at 74 sir Francis drake Blvd in Ross.

The point of this email is to put you on notice

That should the town of san anselmo proceed with the “baffles project” in Corte madera creek you are aware it is NOT a
flood control project as by design it provides no benefit in the event of flooding.

You should also be aware that as a matter of physics it is impossible to do such a project and be able to say with
metaphysical certitude that it is absolutely water level neutral. In the case of a flood event, either san anselmo avenue
or Corte madera creek will receive at least .01” more than would have happened had the project not been done.

The towns approval of this project, should it happen, will make you liable in the case of a flood event at my house and |
will seek every means of redress available.

it is literally the height of folly to spend four million dollars to prep and install a temporary measure which provides no
benefit in the event of a flood.

Piease contact

Me directly should you wish to discuss this further.

Doug ryan

415-297-8402.
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